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The welfare of students at educational institutions is seriously threatened by the social evil of ragging. People 

may suffer from it in terms of their bodily and mental health. To fully eliminate this threat, all higher education 

institutions must act in compliance with the orders of the UGC, AICTE, and "The Hon'ble Supreme Court of 

India." Because ragging degrades people, action taken to prevent it must also prevent it from happening again. 

Since the academic year is about to start, the institution's anti-ragging cell has made the decision to launch a 

significant public relations effort to strengthen anti-ragging policies and put an end to this bad practice. 

 

NIMIT has demonstrated a resolute commitment to preserving a secure and supportive learning environment for 

all students during the 2021–2022 academic year. Notable strides have been made in the prevention and 

management of ragging occurrences on campus, thanks to the leadership of our respected Principal, Rev. Fr. Dr. 

Paulachan K.J., and the combined efforts of the cell members. 

 

A meeting was convened in the Principal's room on 15/09/2021, with key members including Rev. Fr. Dr. 

Paulachan K.J, Mr. Robert Fernandez, Ms. Mini Joshy, Ms. Nusreen M A, Mr. John Kizhakudan, and Mr. J. 

Sebastian Poonoly. The agenda encompassed a comprehensive briefing on the responsibilities and duties of the 

Anti-Ragging Cell. Rev. Fr. Dr. Paulachan K.J emphasized the importance of vigilance and prompt action in 

maintaining a ragging-free campus. 

 

It was discussed during the meeting to conduct surprise visits to various sections of the campus to ensure strict 

compliance with anti-ragging policies. An action plan for the academic year 2021-2022 was formulated, outlining 

key initiatives and strategies to prevent and address incidents of ragging effectively. In line with these efforts, an 

awareness webinar was organized for second-year and third-year UG students on 7th October 2021 at 2.30pm.  

Efforts were made to plan and execute activities through online platforms, including the organization of a webinar 

aimed at raising awareness among second year and final year students. The webinar, conducted on 07/10/21 at 

2:30 pm, featured a resource person, Adv. Bino I Tom, and focused on addressing the issue of ragging. The 

webinar aims to educate students about the consequences of ragging and reinforce the importance of maintaining 

a respectful and inclusive campus culture. 

 

The anti-ragging unit of NIMIT is committed in its commitment to spread awareness against ragging and enhance 

steps to minimise this social evil. Through preemptive steps and continual vigilance, we try to promote the ideals 

of respect, decency, and safety throughout the campus community. Difficulties were faced, mainly with relation 

to the limit on the number of participants in virtual meetings. However, the cell remained proactive in its attempts 

to maintain a safe and courteous campus climate, ensuring that anti-ragging policies were successfully 

communicated to the students. 

 

We express our gratitude to the faculty and cell members who dedicated their service to the Anti-Ragging 

Committee throughout the academic year. Their strong dedication greatly aided the Committee's effectiveness.  
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